Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Board Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

Dave Mackenzie





Tom Frew 

Pat Major
Joan Tresco
Members Absent:



Marny Cleere, Tom McGinnis, 
Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement

Glenn Thornton – Engineer – Rt 5 Self Storage
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from March 21, 2023 were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Glenn Thornton – NYS Rt 5 Self Storage, LLC – 7054 West Main Road – Owner has previously been approved to construct an additional 4 storage units behind the existing self- storage units at this address. This special use permit would be to construct a stone pad for RV and boat storage behind the self-storage facility. Cement pad will be 870 ft back from road and have a 30 ft wide access. Thornton stated it would be enclosed with a 6 ft high chain link fence and giant green arborvitae bushes on 3 ft high berms. There will be a 1700 sq ft bioretention pond built on the north side of the pad for storm water to flow into.  Questions asked: Mackenzie expressed concerns about the water run-off and it affecting other businesses and homes, Risewick asked about fire truck access in case of fire. Thornton stated there would be plenty of room for access but he would be happy to go over it with the Fire Chief if he wanted more information. Mangefrida asked about vehicle capacity. Thornton stated approximately 40 vehicles could be stored at one time. Thornton also stated that the archeological study had been done and no extra lighting will be installed in the new RV/boat storage area. Without further questions;
A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve site plan as presented and recommend special use permit to the Town Board for approval. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Joan Tresco and seconded by Pat Major and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 PM.




Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
